Walter  A.  Shubin

10751  Cranks Road

Culver City,  CA  90230

310-836-6049

June 17, 2009

Haytham Faraj, Esq.

Puckett & Faraj, PC

2181 Jamieson Ave.

Suite 1505

Alexandria, VA 22314

Dear Mr. Faraj:

I have been asked to write a letter of recommendation for Thomas Burden.  I am a former Naval Line Officer who served for one year in Vietnam, and for two years on the staff of Admiral John S. McCain Jr. in London.  My service was during the 1960’s.  I have been a close friend of Tom’s parents for several decades and have known Tom, his sisters, and brother since the day they were born.

In order to decide whether or not to write this letter, I recently had a personal meeting with Tom to learn about his motivations and what his intentions were.  His problems with the Navy have always puzzled me, as they seemed so out of character for him.

We had an open discussion and Tom answered my questions in an honest and forthright manner.  He freely acknowledges that he made a serious mistake, is sorry for it, and wants to make amends.  Tom also demonstrated the maturity and responsibility of an adult who was ready to move his life in a positive direction.  Clearly he is no longer an irresponsible nineteen year old.  

Tom has returned to college, is doing well academically, and is involved in many extra curricular activities.  He told me he would like to re-enter the military, serve honorably, and right his former wrong.  I think this is commendable, and believe he would be a credit to today’s military.  

Sometimes it takes awhile to grow up.  I remember when I was nineteen and was not very grown up.  I too could have easily taken a wrong turn.  The reason I didn’t had very little to do with any good judgment on my part.  I think people deserve a second chance when they are ready to take responsibility for their mistakes and move forward.  I sincerely believe this is one of those times.

Yours truly,

Walter A. Shubin

